
                                                  GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT 
From September 9, 2022 thru October 17, 2022 

Presented October 20, 2022 
 
Stats: 
 

• Monthly Management Plan Update (see File Browser) 
• Registered for September 2022 

a. Exempt Well Registrations – Brazos (14), Robertson (37), O/G (1)   Total – 52 
2022 Totals – Brazos (170), Robertson (301), O/G (34)   Total – 505  

b. GM Permit Applications – 0 (3 for 2022) 
c. 5-year Permit Applications – 0 (8 for 2022) 

 
Requests/Complaints: 
 
 September TPIA Requests – 3 
 
Meetings and Public Education: 
 

• Taught (Megan) 150 SFA Middle School 7th grade students Watershed Presentation/Water 
Quality Lab – September 15-16, 2022 

• Taught (Megan) 425 A&M Consolidated Middle School 7th grade students Watershed 
Presentation/Water Quality Lab – September 23, 26-29, 2022 

• Attended (Alan) virtual TWCA GAM & Joint Planning Subcommittee meeting September 26, 
2022 

• Attended (Alan) virtual TWCA Mitigation Subcommittee meeting September 27, 2022 
• Attended (Alan) GMA 12 DFC Planning Meeting in Milano, Texas September 30, 2022 
• Public Stakeholder Meeting presentation addressing UW Brazos Valley Farm, LLC permit 

application and Well Assistance Agreement October 5, 2022 in Hearne, Texas 
• Met with David Coyer & Conrad Harrison (Halff Associates) to discuss timing of the 

deployment of both the updated database platform and information needed for the Well 
Assistance database October 10, 2022 in the District Office 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to 30 Brazos Christian School 3rd grade 
students October 11, 2022 in Bryan, Texas 

• Budget/Finance Committee meeting October 12, 2022 in the District Office 
• Attended (Alan) virtual TWCA GAM & Joint Planning Subcommittee meeting October 12, 

2022 
• Pizza Ranch (Megan) presentation to 300 4th grade students 
• Met with Rep. Kyle Kacal updating him on the UW Brazos Valley Farm, LLC Well 

Assistance Agreement in College Station, Texas 
• GPS device training for District staff at the District Office October 18, 2022 

 
 
 
 



General Business: 
 

• Staff worked an extensive amount of time on the UW Mitigation Plan, measuring Simsboro 
wells, and identifying wells that could possibly be affected in the near term from agricultural 
pumping northwest of Hearne, Texas 

• Staff answered many calls and addressed the issue of artesian water levels dropping in 
wells and what can be done to remedy the situation 

• Continued work identifying, incorporating, and measuring water levels in identified 
monitoring wells in the Carrizo, Calvert Bluff, Queen City, and Simsboro aquifers 

• Continued to identify and gather data associated with all known Simsboro wells which could 
be significantly affected by pumping from the UW Brazos Valley Farm, LLC property in the 
future 

• Hired John Crabtree as a part-time field technician to assist in data collection and aquifer 
determination on wells that could possibly be impacted by the UW Brazos Valley Farm, LLC 
pumping 

• Continued to work with District consultants and permit applicant on parameters for a District 
mitigation plan including the funding mechanism 

• Completed exempt wells in Brazos and Robertson counties were geo-tagged, 
photographed, and an inspection of surface completion conducted as completion 
notification occurred (submission of driller’s log). 

• Mailed all Certificates of Registration to well owners with recently located wells found in the 
TCEQ archived water well log database. 

• Invoiced all “Production Monthly” permit holders for 2021 water production 
• Continued locating wells based of archived well logs housed in the TCEQ and TWDB 

databases. 
• Continued reconciling identified wells with proper aquifer using the virtual bore tool going 

grid by grid through the entire district. 
• Non-exempt permit holders continue to report monthly water production directly to the 

ArcGIS database. 
• ArcGIS map/data program updating of exempt well locations and well data. 

 
Upcoming Meetings/Activities: 
 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Branch Elementary School 4th grade 
students October 21, 2022 in Bryan, Texas 

• Watershed Presentation/Water Quality Lab for Hearne Middle School 7th grade students 
November 8-9, 2022 in Hearne, Texas 

• Water for Texas Conference January 23-25, 2022 in Austin, Texas 
• 88th Legislative Session begins January 10, 2023 
 
 


